Monthly message for kids #61 – When you need advice...
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Happy New Year to everyone! As we start another new year we often look back over the "old" one and remember the new ideas and fashions that became popular or became Youtube sensations on social media. In today's world through the Internet we are impacted by amazing stories, incredible videos, wonderful new inventions, and all kinds of new ideas and opinions from all around the world. Of course we know we must not believe everything we see or hear, but sometimes it's difficult to know what to trust or believe!

We may ask our friends to hear what they think - but if they would admit it, they are probably as unsure as we are! It is good to talk things over with our parents - but sometimes even they aren't certain of the truth, especially if the story or idea comes from another culture or country. It has become the habit of many young people today to look things up on the Internet or "do a Google search" whenever they want to learn more information, or when they need help making a decision. I've even seen some of our own family prefer to do this rather than ask the opinion of their parents or grandparents - when I knew for a fact these opinions would have given the best advice! The longer we live and the older we get, the more we all learn from both our own experiences and those of others we know, so for some things in life our older relatives really can give us good advice!

It is easy to forget today that for thousands of years older people were respected and asked for their advice and wisdom. Children and young people actually trusted and considered their parents' and grandparents' opinions. Yet as humans we know that we all make mistakes or judge poorly at times, and nowadays there are always NEW things to be considered. The truth is there are times when we ALL need to consult a good, all-knowing standard - a book of wisdom with all the RIGHT answers!

God gave us Jesus Christ as our example to follow and to show us how to live life the best way. He has also given us the Holy Spirit to guide us every day and through every situation. And He has given us his Word, the Bible, to be our standard, our book of wise advice that we can trust no matter which new year is beginning! But it is up to US to put it all to good use! Hebrews 5:14 tells us clearly how to be mature and wise: " But solid food is for the mature, who by constant use have trained themselves to distinguish good from evil." (NIV) With the help of the Bible and the Holy Spirit every day, we can learn to recognize the truth from lies and deception. I encourage you to seek advice and wisdom directly from God in 2016, rather than just do a Google search - and don't forget that your parents and grandparents can often give you good advice too!
